
From: Rob Lewis 

Sent: 20 January 2023 12:06 

To: Elaine Quigley; Planning Planning 

Subject: Planning Application 2022/3622/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Planning, 

 

I would like to make a further complaint/objection to the Mercure industrial air con/heating 

complex that been constructed without planning permission, as we have still not seen any 

enforcement action by Camden. 

 

To see how bad it is please click this link: 

 

https://www.youtube.com/shorts/2AbmQHSEfms 

 

It is destroying people’s lives. Many local residents have to sleep in their living room because their 

bedrooms are uninhabitable. 

 

Numerous complaints have been made but nothing has been done. 

 

For goodness sake, we can’t have this level of noise in a residential area. It is outrageous and is 

destroying people’s lives. 

 

Some residents have even had to move out of their flats.  

 

Children can’t sleep at night and so do badly at school. 

 

These units should be immediately stopped and removed - and the hotel should use normal central 

heating – and open their windows when it is hot. 

 

Not only must this application be denied but immediate enforcement action is required. 

 

Please place this and other objections on the portal and let us know when the council will do 

something. 

 

Best, 

 

Rob Lewis 

 

 


